
MINUTES OF NORTH LAWRENCE FISH & GAME RETIREES CLUB 

                              DECEMBER 1, 2022 

      The Dec. 1, 2022 meeting of the North Lawrence Fish & Game Retirees Club 

was called to order with the Pledge of Allegiance and an opening prayer to 22 

members.    

     Frank Burkhart led a discussion on the new gas line for the club, kitchen 

upgrade and food drive. 

      An immediate need for a replacement coffee maker prompted a motion, a 

second to a motion and a unanimous vote to purchase a replacement with club 

funds.  The treasurer’s report was read and approved.   

      Discussion moved towards the gun ranges.    The event range will require 

regrading, rifle range needs some repairing and upgrading, but it is in good shape 

and the pistol range upgrade was very successful. 

     The 50/50 drawing winnings were donated to the club’s treasury.   The ugly gun 

award went to Doug.    Show and tell for next month is anything that has a story. 

      This temporary secretary would like to comment.    This club is in dire need of 

more member participation.    Too few people are doing too much of the work.   

Next month a long range planning committee will be reinstated.    Please inquire.   

Frank is having surgery and we and the membership are wishing him a painless, 

complete and speedy recovery.    

    

Minutes recorded by Temporary Secretary, Garland Parsons 


